“GOD BLESS AMERICA”
REGULAR MEETING
October 17, 2012
A Regular Meeting of the Mayor and Council of the Borough of Belmar on the above date at 5:30 PM in the Municipal Complex, 601 Main Street.
PRESENT:  
Mayor Doherty, Councilman Bean, Councilwoman Deicke, Councilwoman Nicolay, Councilman Magovern, Ed Washburne Esq., and Borough Clerk April Claudio
ABSENT:
Borough Administrator William Young and Borough Attorney Michael DuPont
Adequate notice of this meeting has been provided to The Coast Star, the official newspaper of the Borough of Belmar, and the Asbury Park Press on August 7, 2012 notice of this meeting was prominently posted on the bulletin board of the Municipal Building and filed with the Clerk of the Borough of Belmar.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
MOMENT OF SILENCE: Our Troops & their families and the Hillman Family
BELMAR ELEMENTARY SCHOOL YOUTH GOVERNMENT PROGRAM
The following students from Belmar Elementary School acted as the Mayor and Council and Borough Clerk: Collin Seebeck, Dayna Van Pelt, Jack Lueddeke, Jade Glab, and Shayla Keefe. 
They proposed resolutions for the following: Create a kayak launch area at the L Street beach. Establish a winter movie night.  Install batting cages in the marina.  Establish a youth clean-up program.

Lu Stierman, teacher at BES, congratulated all of the students for their work on preparing the resolutions and speaking publicly. 

The Mayor and Council all thought the students did a wonderful job and had great ideas.

WORKSHOP DISCUSSIONS:
Barry Depeppe, I2 Ventures, presented his re-development proposal for the Havens & Hampton property on the corner of Fifth and Main Street. Proposal is for a three story mixed use building with commercial spaces, covered parking and a restaurant on the first floor and residential apartments on the second and third floors. Proposes 62 on-site parking spaces which meets the code requirements. Property already had Planning Board and CAFRA approvals; this proposal is similar to what was approved just on a smaller scale. The proposal also includes a public walkway along the water and public restroom facilities. Will also install new boat slips. Looking to break ground by the summer and it will be 16 month project.
Council member Magovern feels it would be a great improvement. Council member Deicke feels it will be beneficial to the town as it is one of the first things people see when they come over the bridge. Council member Bean stated the parking plan looks great. Council member Nicolay liked the public access. Mayor Doherty stated Mr. Depeppe has a proven track record in the Borough and he will build a great building that will look good. The Mayor and Council gave him approval to move forward to the TDRC and Planning Board for further approvals.
RESOLUTIONS:
Council member Deicke made a motion to approve the following resolution, 2012-212, RESOLUTION APPOINTING THOMAS COX AS LIEUTENANT OF THE BELMAR POLICE DEPARTMENT, which was seconded by Mayor Doherty and approved by the following vote:
AYES:
Deicke, Magovern, Bean, Nicolay and Doherty
Mayor Doherty administered the Oath of Office to Lieutenant Cox.
SPECIAL RESOLUTIONS: Honoring Cecil Lear, the Belmar Historical Society, Patrol Officers Michael Yee and Michael Allen
PROCLAMATIONS: October is Breast Cancer Awareness Month
 PETITIONS: None
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
Council member Deicke moved for approval of minutes for the regular meeting held on September 19, 2012, seconded by Mayor Doherty and approved by the following vote:
AYES:        
   Deicke, Magovern, Doherty, and Nicolay
OPPOSED:
   Bean
Council member Bean stated he voted “no” on the approval of minutes because he felt Mr. DuPont did not have the authority to strike his vote on Ordinance 2012-12.
REPORTS OF MAYOR AND COUNCIL:
Council member Magovern: Belmar Historical Society is opening up their museum on November 3rd.  He is really impressed with the new electronic sign on Route 35 and he wished his grandson a happy first birthday. 
Council member Deicke:  The Mayor's Wellness Campaign Health Fair was a huge success.  Thanked all who supported and helped out with the event. Holiday food drive will begin during the first week of November and baskets will be placed at Borough Hall and the Library.  Working with the Historical Society on the Belmar Memories Book 2. November 15th the ADA Committee is presenting an autism program. Reminded everyone about the free prescription cards offered by Monmouth County as well as the Gold Star program for seniors. Reminded everyone October is Breast Cancer Awareness Month and encouraged everyone to get routine mammograms.
Council member Bean:  Asked for the status of the ice skating rink. Mayor Doherty stating it is still going through negotiations. Council member Bean stated not all seniors received an invitation for the wine and cheese event and wondered if all are invited.  Mayor Doherty replied yes. Council member Bean stated he heard a rumor that the Borough Administrator position is coming available.  Mayor Doherty stated it is simply a rumor.  Council member Bean stated the Barclay liquor license was sold to the owner's of D'Jais and he would like to review the restrictions on the license prior to voting on any approvals. Last week there was a community policing event and it was discussed that there would be one officer assigned to each street as a contact which will be posted on the Borough's website. 
Council member Nicolay: Belmar Elementary School is working on obtaining a grant to help upgrade technology. Belmar children's running club registration will be on October 18th. Youth Club starts November 3rd and will run through March. Toddler time is starting on November 29th. The Halloween parade and costume contest will be on October 27th at 2 pm. Read list of DPW activities. DPW and resident Tom Rospos working on a project that will beautify the L Street beach. New Belmar VIP card for local businesses. 
Mayor Doherty: Belmar Youth Government students proposed interesting resolutions earlier tonight. The developer who presented earlier tonight has a great track record in town and will be making a big investment which will be good for the town. Asked everyone to keep the Hillman family in their thoughts and prayers.
PUBLIC SESSION: Public Session on resolutions only on the Agenda. We will continue to have a Public Session at the end of this meeting.
None
Mayor Doherty made a motion to close the public session, which was second by Council member Deicke.
RESOLUTIONS:
Council member Deicke offered, 2012-213, RESOLUTION MAKING FINDINGS AND DETERMINATIONS ON LEGALIZED GAMES OF CHANCE APPLICATION NUMBER 2012-23 & 24 for adoption, which was seconded by Council member Nicolay and approved by the following vote:
AYES:        
        
Deicke, Magovern, Bean, and Nicolay

ABSTAIN:

Doherty
CONSENT AGENDA:
All matters listed in the Consent Agenda are considered to be routine by the Borough Council and will be enacted by one motion.  There will be no separate discussion of these items.  If discussion is desired, that item will be removed from the Consent Agenda and will be considered separately.
RESOLUTIONS BY CONSENT:
Mayor Doherty offered the following Resolutions as amended and moved them for adoption:
2012-214

RESOLUTION APPROVING GRANT APPLICATION FOR 13TH AVENUE ROAD IMPROVEMENTS
2012-215

RESOLUTION APPROVING GRANT APPLICATION FOR MAPLEWOOD ROAD IMPROVEMENTS
2012-216

RESOLUTION APPROVING GRANT APPLICATION FOR MAIN STREET STREETSCAPE IMPROVEMENTS PHASE II, SST-2013-Belmar Borough-00007
2012-217

RESOLUTION APPROVING GRANT APPLICATION FOR MAIN STREET STREETSCAPE IMPROVEMENTS PHASE II, TV-2013-Belmar Borough-00003
2012-218

RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING STATE CONTRACT PURCHASE OF A TELEPHONE SYSTEM
2012-219

RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING STATE CONTRACT PURCHASE OF A 2103 FORD F550 CAB AND CHASSIS
2012-220

RESOLUTION PURSUANT TO N.J.A.C. 5:30-14.4 ET SEQ. CHANGE ORDER NUMBER ONE FOR THE EIGHTH AVENUE INFRASTRUCTURE IMPROVEMENTS
2012-221

RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING REFUNDS OF ANIMAL HOUSE BONDS
2012-222

RESOLUTION PERMITTING SPECIAL EVENTS
2012-223

RESOLUTION ASSESSING A LIEN ON A PROPERTY FOR PROPERTY MAINTENANCE
2012-224

RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING MAYOR AND COUNCIL TO DECLARE HALLOWEEN CURFEW
2012-225

RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING PAYMENT OF BILLS
PAYMENT OF BILLS: certification that the vouchers listed on the warrant register numbering 57765 thru 57906 are as follows and comply with requirements of State Law and Borough Ordinance as to content and form, that proper and sufficient appropriations exist for the payment to be made and that there is legal authority as provided in N.J.S. 40A: 5-17(a)(1) for the payment to be made.
01   General Account          
  
        
$1,449,123.31
05   General Capital Account
           

$80,900.36
11   Water/Sewer Account  
  
        
$38,466.45
15   Water/Sewer Capital Account

$273,831.01
21   Beach Utility Account      
         
$86,857.30
23   Parking Utility Account 

        
$917.50
41   Dog License Account        
       
$1,464.00
55   Trust Fund Account   
                
$5,448.87
61   Tourism Development Account     
$39,455.60
Total:                 
                                
$1,976,464.40
Seconded by Council member Deicke and approved by the following vote:
AYES   
        
NAYS        
ABSTAIN      ABSENT
Mrs. Deicke       
  X               
  
Mr. Magovern   
  X
Mr. Bean
       
  X
Mrs. Nicolay     
  X                   
    
        

Mayor Doherty 
  X
ORDINANCES:    
None
PUBLIC SESSION:
 Gwen Hopper, 800 C Street, stated the residents near 8th and C Street are concerned about the unquestionable behavior of children and teenagers near the park. Suggested a sign be placed in the park stating it is closed from dusk until dawn.  Captain Huisman stated the Police Chief has been discussing the possibility of curfews. Council member Magovern stated he has witnessed it and it is a big problem. He suggested signage similar to parks in NY where it says nobody is allowed in the park without a child 12 yrs old or younger. 
Mike Nugent, 104 16th Avenue, thankful of the new plan that places a police officer on each street.  Feels the summer rentals and bar crowds have become worse.  Appreciates all the police department does but hopes this new plan will help even more.  
Tom Dilberger, 1000 River Road, suggested playing classical music at the park to keep teenagers away. Also suggested having walking patrolman throughout town but in the form of police dogs.  Mr. Dilberger also stated the schools should not be accepting federal grants.
David Schneck, C Street, agreed with Mr. Dilberger about the federal grants. He also stated the new website needs to be updated to include archive records such as old meeting minutes.
Maria Florio, 115 12th Avenue, stated the luncheon from D’Jais today was great but was concerned about whether or not the alcohol that was there was permitted.  Mayor Doherty stated he would look into it.  She also stated that 99 13th Avenue has overgrown grass and suggested DPW cut it and bill the owner.

Steve Vita, owner of the Barclay, stated there were no restrictions on his liquor license when he bought it and was surprised to see some added and the same shouldn’t happen to the new owner of the license.

Mayor Doherty advised Mr. Vita that the Mayor and Council cannot speak to him regarding his liquor license since there is pending litigation.

Pat Noodt, 422 14th Avenue, commended the Code Enforcement office and Police Department for closing the rooming house on 14th Avenue.  She asked if the residents can help in any way with communication between the Borough and the State regarding the condition of the property.  

Mayor Doherty stated she should communicate with the Borough and the Police Department because the State was only involved to protect the rights of the tenants in the rooming house.

Mike Seebeck, 110 2nd Avenue, asked how signatures are required for a petition.  Mayor Doherty replied one.

Mr. Seebeck stated Mr. DuPont was supposed to contact him about the status of Ordinance 2012-12 and he has not heard from him.  Mr. DuPont was not present at the meeting and therefore could not respond.  Mayor Doherty stated nobody has challenged the ordinance but believes if anyone does it will be upheld in court.

Mayor Doherty made a motion to close the public session and adjourn the meeting, which was seconded by Council member Bean and approved unanimously.
Respectively submitted,
April Claudio
Municipal Clerk
